
 

 

MASSES: 

Weekdays: 9:00 AM (including Saturday) ð (Summer) 

Monday and Friday: 9:00 AM  

Tuesday, Wednesday and Thursday: 6:30AM and 9:00 AM ð (Winter) 

Saturday Evening: 5:00 PM 

Sundays: 8:00 AM, 10:00 AM, 11:30 AM and 6:00PM (Sept. - May) 

Holy Days: Please see bulletin for schedule 
 

PENANCE: 

Saturday: 4:00-5:00 PM. At the Parish anytime by appointment. Communal Celebration of Penance periodically  

throughout the year. 
 

BAPTISMS: 

Our parish family rejoices in the birth of your children.  To prepare for baptism, parents are expected to attend one prepara-

tion meeting.   Please call the parish office for the schedule of preparation meetings and Baptism celebration. 
 

MARRIAGES: 

Our parish is honored to host your marriage celebration.  In order to accomplish all of the necessary preparations, arrange-

ments should be made with one of the priests at least one year in advance.  Pre-Cana and God's Plan for a Joy-Filled Mar-

riage classes can be arranged through the Family Life Office of the Archdiocese of Newark at www.rcan.org. 
 

MINISTRY TO THE SICK: 

For those of advanced age or seriously ill, Holy Communion will be brought to the home of any person permanently or tem-

porarily homebound. Please contact the parish office. 
 

PARISH MEMBERSHIP: 

Please register at the parish office. This is a wise way of acquiring a sense of belonging to our Parish Community.  

PARISH STAFF 

Rev. Msgr. Frank G. Del Prete  

 Pastor, ext. 303 
 

Rev. Kevin E. Valle Diaz 

Parochial Vicar 
 

Rev. Martin Rooney 

 Weekend Assistant 
 

Maureen Straut 

Office Administrator, ext. 301 
 

Christine Ferreri, PT Pastoral Assoc. 
 

Stacie Yao, Director of Music 

Janue Vargas, Asst Dir of Music 
 

Tom Pagano, Youth Minister 
 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

Patricia Pula, M.A.R.E. 

Director, ext. 304 

Safe Environment Coordinator 
 

PARISH SCHOOL 

St. Johnôs Academy, Hillsdale 

Suzanne Socha, Principal  

St. Gabriel the Archangel  

Catholic Church 
88 EAST SADDLE RIVER ROAD 

SADDLE RIVER, NJ  07458 

(201) 327-5663 ð (201) 327-7881 ð Fax (201) 327-7063 

WWW.STGABRIELSR.ORG 

EMAIL: OFFICE@STGABRIELSR.ORG 



OUR PARISH COMMUNITY  
PRAYS FOR: 

 

 

Those recently Baptized: 
Charlotte Cordelia Scorese 

 
Our sick and homebound: 
Jean Cohen, Josephine DôElia,  

Baby James Jack DôAgostino, Christine Danza,  
Helen DeLorenzo, Ada Fields,  

Tommy Fitzpatrick (4 years old)  
Meg Gallagher, Baby Grace Gilbert  

 Tony Galante, Lauren Harpster Hines, 
Bob Kleinknecht, Lou Perrin, Joan Snow  

Richard Straut, Nicole Trotta 

  
 
 
 

Today, the Feast of the Transfiguration of the Lord, is a 
day of eyewitness accounts. The first, a vision reported by the 
prophet Daniel, was well known to Jesus and his apostles. The 
vision account was written in quite mystical and figurative lan-
guage. It is a vision of heaven, powerful and memorable. There 
are flames of fire, burning wheels, the Ancient One, and a Son of 
Man. Clearly, Daniel saw something. But was it a dream? Was it 
real? Was it merely a clever myth? 

Peter wants no such confusion about his vision! We are 
told in Matthewôs Gospel what he and his friends James and John 
saw when they went up on the mountain with Jesus one day. Je-
sus warned the three witnesses to tell no one until ñthe Son of 
Man has been raised from the dead." Lest readers of one of the 
Gospels discount the story or simply write it off as a pious myth, 
Peter gives his own account of the Transfiguration of Jesus in his 
second letter to the church. He writes with authority, as an eye-
witness. He reports this message from God concerning Jesus: 
ñThis is my Son, my beloved, with whom I am well pleased,ò and 
he assures us that the message is ñaltogether reliable." 

  
  Peace, 
  Fr. Frank 

S  G   A  S  R 

R.C.I.A. 
 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults   
 
Are you interested in the Catholic Faith?  
We will begin a new journey in faith to 
share the richness of the Catholic Church 
and our parish family.  We invite you to 
learn what the Church teaches, and be 
introduced to some of our parish mem-
bers.  These gatherings that will begin in 
September are for inquirers and are open 

to:  People who are unbaptized; Baptized Christians from oth-
er faith backgrounds; Adults who are already baptized Catho-
lic, but who need to prepare for Confirmation and Holy Eu-
charist.  For further information or help in this matter please 
contact Fr. Frank at (201) 327-5663 ext 303 or stop by the 
parish office.  

INFORMATION SESSION AT  
DOMINICAN COLLEGE 

 

Anyone interested in Undergraduate and Graduate Degrees, in-
cluding Undergraduate online programs is invited to attend an  
information session to be held at Dominican College on Wednes-
day, August 9, 2017, from 5:30PM to 7:30PM in the Prusmack 
Center.  This event will provide an opportunity to learn about the 
Collegeôs programs and to meet faculty and admissions counse-
lors.  Information about financial aid, grants and scholarships 
will also be available.  Dominican College is located at 470 
Western Highway, Orangeburg, NY.  For additional information, 
visit http://www.dc.edu or call (845) 359-7800. 
 

HOT MEAL TO HACKENSACK 
 

We will be serving a hot meal to the homeless and 
hungry in Hackensack on Saturday, August 19, 
2017..  There will be a sign-up table available at all 
the Masses next weekend, August 12 and 13 for 
those who would like to participate by providing 
part of this meal.  We are always deeply grateful to 

all our volunteers who have helped so often in the past and look 
forward to their continued support.  Newcomers to this project 
will find a sheet of suggestions which should be easy to fol-
low.  Questions.......please call Carol Lee Crowley at 201-652-
6583 or  Laura Golluscio at 201-327-2478.  Many thanks! 

ATTENTION EIGHTH GRADERS & FAMILIES 
 

Interested in attending a Catholic High School in September 
2018?  The Cooperative Admissions Examination for participat-
ing Catholic High Schools in the Archdiocese of Newark will be 
administered on Friday, November 10, 2017 (8am to 11:45 AM). 
(Make up exam will be on Saturday, November 18. Same time. ) 
Please visit https://www.njcoopexam.org for detailed information 
and registration forms.  On line registration is available. Registra-
tion Customer Service: 888-921-2667 Mon.-Fri. 8:30 a.m. - 8:30 
p.m. Email: support@njcoopexam.org  

A NOTE FROM THE MUSIC MINISTRY 
 

As the music ministry gears up for another season of beautiful 
sacred music, we are excited to announce a couple additions to 
music program.  Starting this fall, we will have a color bell choir 
(for kids age 4 to 7) and Cantate Choir (for kids from grade 1 to 
5), both on Monday afternoon.  This will be a great opportunity 
for younger kids to explore music in their life, learn new songs, 
harmony, make new friends, and have fun together. 
 
Here is the list of all our choir programs, and rehearsal days and 
time: 
Color Bell Choir, boys and girls, age 4 - 7: Mondays from 3:30 – 
4:15pm (maximum 12 kids; registration required) 
Cantate Choir, boys and girls, Grade 1 - 5: Mondays from 4:30 – 
5:30pm (maximum 15 kids; registration required) 
KidsChoir, boys and girls, Grade 2 – 8: Thursdays from 6:30 – 
7:30pm (maximum 20 kids, registration required) 
Adult Choir, adults: Thursdays from 7:30 – 9:30pm 
 
The rehearsals on Thursdays will begin on September 14 and re-
hearsals on Mondays will begin on September 18. The registration 
form is available at the church office or church website under 
ñmusicò link. The space is limited and please submit the registra-
tion by September 10. If you have any question or need more in-
formation, please contact Stacie Yao at syao@stgabrielsr.org   
 

mailto:support@njcoopexam.org
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THE WEEK AHEAD AT ST. GABRIELôS 

AA Meetings Monday thru Saturday 
7 AM Parish Center 

 

August 5 & 6, 2017 
All Masses - Monthly Food Collection for  
                          St. Michaelôs 
 

Monday, August 7, 2017 
7:30 PM - Knights of Columbus Meeting  
 

Friday, August 11, 2017 
Parish office Closed  
 

FINANCIAL REPORT 
 

The amount of the July 30 collection was $9,334.00 . Thank you 
for your continued generosity to St. Gabriel's. God bless you and 
your families.  

HIGH SCHOOL ENTRANCE EXAMS PREP 
 

Students who plan to attend Catholic High 
Schools in the Archdiocese of Paterson or 
Newark in the fall of 2018 are required to 
take an entrance examination in Novem-
ber of 2017. In order to prepare for the 
HSPT exam, eighth grade boys and girls 
may enroll in a preparation course offered 
by Sandt's Excel. The program provides 
an intensive review of math, reading and 
language skills, instruction in quantitative 
and verbal reasoning, practice with all 

sections of the examination and training in appropriate test taking 
strategies. Students also preparing for SSAT Test will receive 
additional instruction and materials. Summer locations include 
Mary Help of Christians Academy and Immaculate Heart Acade-
my.  Weekend fall classes are held at St. Johnôs Academy in Hils-
dale.  For information visit us at www.sandtsexcel.com or call 
Kathleen Sandt at (201) 666-5956. 

FALL BEREAVEMENT SUPPORT GROUP 

óBlessed are those who mourn, for they shall be 
comforted.ô 

 

When someone we love has been taken from us, 
we often find ourselves dealing with change and 
transition.  Many offer their help, but do not 
always understand the loss we are feeling.  Be-
reavement support groups are one way to find 

support from others who are going through the same pro-
cess.  We cannot go around the grief process, over it, or under it. 
We need to go through it; we need to be good to ourselves, put-
ting balance into our lives through prayer, reading, resting, relax-
ation and work. Grief takes time. Unrealistic expectations under-
mine the healing process. 
 

The parishes of Our Lady of Mt. Carmel, St. Gabriel and St. 
Catharine are jointly sponsoring a Bereavement Support 
Group.  You need not be a parishioner to attend.  The group will 
meet on Tuesday evenings from 7:30-9:00pm at St. Catharine in 
Glen Rock and will run for eight weeks beginning on September 
19. Pre-registration is required - please contact Drew at 201-670-

 
St. Gabriel's continues to collect Box Tops 
for St. Michael's School in Newark.  The 
Box Top program is one of the nationôs 
largest school fundraising loyalty pro-
grams and has been helping schools suc-

ceed since 1996. With over 250 participating products, itôs an 
easy way for schools to earn cash for the things they need.  Each 
Box Tops coupon is worth 10¢ and they add up fast!  The cou-
pons are on products we buy at our local supermarkets every-
day.  St. Michael's will be able to use the Box Tops cash to buy 
whatever they need most, from books to supplies and other school 
programs.  So please look for these coupons on your groceries 
and start to clip.  There is a collection box display in the lobby of 
the church.  As always, thank you for your support of St. 
Michael's. 

SPECIAL NOON MASS AT ST. MARYô 
 

A special mass and a support group meeting for all who are af-
fected by the disease of alcoholism will take place at Church of 
St. Mary, 20 Legion Place, Closter, NJ on Saturday, August 19, 
2017 at 12:00 noon. Mass is offered for the support, healing and 
recovery of not only the man/woman directly affected with the 
abuse of alcohol and/or drugs, but also for anyone involved in the 
life of the alcoholic or drug addict.  For information please call 
201-768-7565. 

A FEW MINUTES A DAY TO GREATER HAPPINESS 
 

Resentment or anger takes up space in our hearts that is meant 
for love and happiness.  And it hurts us more than the ones for 
whom it is intended.  One sure way to be happier right now is to 
spend a few minutes offering forgiveness to anyone who has hurt 
you. 
 
1)Make a list of those who have hurt you and whom you still 
resent. 
 
2)Acknowledge the hurt you feel toward each person.  Try writ-
ing a letter describing your feelings.  Donôt send the letter but put 
it in a drawer, burn it, shred it or lock it away.   
 
3)Picture the face of each person and instead of anger, try to 
conjure feelings of understanding and warmth.  Say, ñI forgive 
you.ò  As you picture him or her, repeat this exercise every day 
until the feelingS become genuine. 
 
4)Retrain your brain.  When you see or think of your former 
ñenemies,ò ask God to rain down blessings on him or her.  Its 
hard to hate someone you bless.  

YOUTH GROUP NEWS 
 

Youth Group: During the school year the 
Youth Group meets every Sunday night in the 
Kavin Center from 7:00-8:30pm. All high 
school teenagers are welcome to join us. 
Meetings are structured yet informal, and they 
usually consist of a discussion topic, group 

dynamics, prayer, and socializing. Feel free to bring a friend 
along with you. Whether youôve been involved in our program 
before or not, you are always welcome to attend our meetings. 
Refreshments are served. 
 

Summer Schedule: During July and August there are no Youth 
Group meetings on Sunday night.  



A  6, 2017 

 
SATURDAY, August 5, 2017 

            9:00 AM         Steven Salmon & Family 
                                                Living Intention 
 

 5:00 PM All Volunteers of  
                                         Villa Marie Claire 
                                                Living Intention  

 

 SUNDAY, August 6, 2017 
  8:00 AM  Evelyn Marron 

 10:00 AM Richard Stefanacci 
 11:30 AM Louis and Anna Rose 

 
 

MONDAY, August 7, 2017 
 9:00 AM Elizabeth Glowicz 

 
TUESDAY, August 8, 2017 

            9:00 AM Richard Powers 
 

WEDNESDAY, August 9, 2017 
            9:00 AM         Katherine Ferro 
 

THURSDAY, August 10, 2017 
              9:00 AM        People of the Parish 
  

         FRIDAY, August 11, 2017 
             9:00 AM         Consuelo Restrepo 

 

SATURDAY, August 12, 2017 
            9:00 AM         Timothy Cook & Family 
                                                Living Intention 
 

 5:00 PM Michelle M. Barlow  
 

 SUNDAY, August 13, 2017 
  8:00 AM  Suzanne Clerihew 

 10:00 AM Joseph Moscatello 
 11:30 AM Peter Walsh 

 
 

 
 
 
 
The Sanctuary Lamp at the Blessed Sacrament will be light-
ed during the week and the Altar Bread & Wine to be con-
secrated during the week are available as memorials.  
Please contact the parish office at (201) 327-5663 for addi-
tional information.   
   


